
 

July 24, 2012 
 
 
The Honorable Mark Hammond 
Secretary of State 
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
 
Dear Secretary Hammond, 
 
I, Nikki R. Haley, Governor of South Carolina, have cancelled the South Carolina Department of 
Natural Resources commission for the individuals listed below as requested by Colonel Alvin A. 
Taylor, Director of the South Carolina Department of Natural Resources in his letters to me 
dated June 26, July 2, and July 10, 2012: 
 
Deputy Law Enforcement Officer Commission  SSN  Effective Date  
Mary L. Crockett       6/30/2012 
Ashley M. Bullington       7/13/2012 
 
Law Enforcement Officer Commission   SSN  Effective Date  
Joseph A. Cobb       7/10/2012 
 
A copy of these letters is attached for your information. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Nikki R. Haley 
 
NRH/emw 
 
Attachment 
 
cc: Lt. Robert McCullough, South Carolina Department of Natural Resources 
 


